

87 Commerce Street Pulaski, VA 24301 (540) 980-2111 (540) 994-5883 fax

As required by the Code of Virginia, the Pulaski County Electoral Board met on March 22, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the Emergency Operations Center. Board members present were: Amy Lewis, Chair, Janet Johnson, Vice Chair, Sybil S. Atkinson, Secretary. Also attending was Kathryn Webb, Director of Elections/Registrar.

Amy Lewis, Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

Minutes of the February 1, 2022 meeting were distributed. Janet Johnson moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes and the Minutes were approved unanimously.

All three Board members recently attended the 2022 Virginia Electoral Board Association Annual Meeting.

Discussion was held concerning the posting of our agendas and minutes on the County Website. Posting of upcoming meetings will also be posted on the Website as well as on the door of the Registrar's Office.

The Board reviewed Janet Johnson's court order for her appointment to the Board, which states that her term ends on February 28, 2022. It was noted that the court order supersedes the Code of Virginia.

Due to the Code of Virginia stating that the Electoral Boards reorganize every March, Amy Lewis moved that the officers remain the same: Amy Lewis, Chair, Janet Johnson, Vice Chair, Sybil Atkinson, Secretary. The motion was duly seconded and passed unanimously.

The next meeting of the Electoral Board will be April 18, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the Emergency Operations Center. The Agenda, Minutes, and Notices will be disseminated in a timely manor prior to this meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:28 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sybil S. Atkinson, Secretary

easifted eifed